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Racing

McGrady Financial Services Junior XC Series 2011/12:

The Series continued in Delamont Country Park on Sunday 20th November.  Well done to all those who turned up to compete. East Down AC had a lot more competitors out but once again we outshone them in the team competition which we are still leading.  

Remember, that you need to finish at least 4 out of the 6 races to complete the Series.

We would like to thank PJ McCrickard and McGrady Financial Services for all their help and support.

Full results, report (by Joe McCann) and photos (by Mal McCann) are on the website.
NI and Ulster Cross Country Championships
Well done to all our juniors who competed in the NI and Ulster Cross Country Championships. All did extremely well in very muddy conditions.
Michaela Quinn was first off on in the U11 Girls 1200m race and finished in 44th place in a time of 4:32 in a field of 65.
Our boys U11 team were next to race the 1200m course.
In a field of 80 boys, first home in 25th place was Caolan Hawkins in time of 4.03. He was followed by Ben McGuigan in 43rd place (4:14), Gabriel Corrigan in 46th place (4:18), Conor Murray in 52nd place (4:20), Josh Faulkner in 54th place (4:21) and Aidan McCauley in 67th place (4:36). The team finished in 6th place. Caolan was rushed to A&E after being spiked in the heel at the finish line.  Paramedics suspected damage to his Achilles but he only required a few stitches and a few days rest. This was an accident but please be very careful when wearing spikes as they can do a lot of damage.

Next competing was Eoghan Knight in the 2000m U13 boys. Eoghan finished in 66th place in a time of 9:14. Lastly, Patrick Sheridan, Conor Jones and Jack Quinn competed in the 3000m U15 boys race. Our only medal of the day came when Patrick had a fantastic race to finish in 4th place in at time of 10:44. He has now qualified for the Irish XC Championships. Conor finished in 48th place (13:13) and Jack finished in 55th place (13:58).
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ANI Primary School Cross Country League Race 2
The second race of the league took place in Castlereagh on Monday 28th November around a fantastic but very demanding course. Representing All Children’s Primary School, Michaela Quinn had a great run to claim a bronze medal again in a field of 74 girls. Along with her team mates Eve Keneally (7th), Eabha Campbell (8th), Kate Lenny (16th) and Lucy Kenneally (23rd) the girls team claimed first prize again. They have now secured a place in the NI final in Mallusk on 22nd February.
Best placed of the boys in a field of 103 was Caolan Hawkins in 8th place followed by Ben McGuigan in 17th, Gabriel Corrigan in 19th and Tom Rodgers in 36th place. Again representing all Children’s Primary School the boys won 5th team out of a total of 9 teams.

The 3rd and final race of the league is in Donard Park on 17th January.
Saul Round the Griddle 5km
Well done to Nial and Anna Rogan who competed in the 5km race at Saul Round the Griddle on Sunday 27th November.
Race Dates for December

· Off Road Duathlon

There is an off-road duathlon (run, bike, run) taking place on Sunday 4th December in Castleward. More details can be found HERE.
Race Distances:
Youth 8-11 - 200m run / 500m bike / 200m run
Youth 12-15 - 400m run / 1000m bike / 400m run
Junior 16-17 - 600m run / 1500m bike / 600m run
Adult 18+ - 3km run / 13km bike / 3km run 

· Dromore Cross Country Races.

These races take place on Saturday 10th December and start at 1:00pm.

Distances:
U11-800metres
U13-1Mile
U15 - 2 Miles

Contact Michael McGreevy on 02892 693 345 for more details.

· All Ireland Uneven Age Group XC Championships
These Championships take place on Sunday 11th December in Kildare.
Good luck to Patrick Sheridan who is our only representative. Patrick will be competing in the boys U15 race which is 3500m.
· McGrady Financial Services Junior Cross Country Series Race 3

The fourth race of the Series takes place on Saturday 17th December in Donard Park, Newcastle.  Please park in the main car park. The first race starts at 11:00 am sharp.  Please arrive on time to register, pick up your racing vest and join the group warm up at 10:45 am. 

Any other events will be added to the Junior Events section of website so keep checking for updates.
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Christmas Party
The Christmas party will take place on Sunday 11th December from 3pm-5pm in Toscanos.  Cost will be £3.50 each, payable at the door.  Lots of food, music, quizzes and prizes to be won.  Don’t forget the scrapbook competition.  Bring your scrapbooks with you on the day of the party. 

If any parents have prizes they would like to donate please bring them with you to training this Monday night. These would be much appreciated.
Training   

There will be no training on December 19th and 26th and no training on 2nd January.  Training will commence again on January 9th 2012.
Kit
Please remember to come suitably dressed for training and racing. Training will still take place outside if it is raining. 

Membership and Contact Details

Please remember to pass on any updated contact information such as address, email, phone, medical conditions etc. Also pass on any information you would like included on website and in newsletters. 

Due to very high numbers we do not have any training places available for Monday nights. Juniors can however join the club for a reduced membership fee of £5.  This will enable them to compete in the McGrady Financial Services Junior Cross Country Series and represent Newcastle AC in all other races appropriate for their age.  Membership Forms can be downloaded from the junior section of the Club website. Please pass this information on to any parents you know who have been enquiring about membership.
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